
Shirley Warren Primary and Nursery School, Warren Crescent, SOUTHAMPTON,  SO16 6AY 
20th December 2019 

Shirley Warren  
Christmas News 

Dear Parents and Carers 
 
It is with great pleasure that we send this Christmas newsletter out to all our families.  
 
As we come to the end of our Autumn Term, I would like to wish you all a very happy 

Christmas. This time of year, in school, is extremely busy but also a lot of fun. Glitter and 

Tinsel begin appearing in every room of the school. The cleaners absolutely love 

Christmas!!!!! Having worked hard all term, the children will be ready for a break and the 

opportunity to recharge their batteries (whilst wearing yours out no doubt!).  

 

Our Christmas performances are always very special events and I'm sure you'll agree that 

this year was no exception. The children were so excited about performing for you and their 

enthusiasm and enjoyment was matched only by the quality of the performance they gave - 

fabulous! Well done to our talented children for giving their best, and thanks to staff who 

worked so hard to enable the children to perform so successfully. Thank you to our PTA for 

their hard work and commitment and to you for supporting our events so enthusiastically.  

 

It would be remiss of me not to look back on what we've achieved this academic year and 

share some of my highlights…At the beginning of this half term we held our school disco 

which was well attended- I never realised how many talented dancers and makeup artists 

we have in our school! I am proud of the wonderful atmosphere we have created as a 

school and a community; our staff for all their amazing work and effort. Shirley Warren 

Primary School is an amazing place with amazing people, supported by our wonderful 

families, friends and governors.  

 

I sincerely wish you and all members of your family a very merry Christmas and I look 

forward to seeing you when school reopens on 6th January!  

 
 
Jess Lott 
Acting Headteacher 
 

Article 30 (children from minority or indigenous groups)  
Every child has the right to learn and use the language, customs and religion of their family, whether or not 

these are shared by the majority of the people in the country where they live.  

School reopens for children on 
 Monday 6th January 2020 



Year R Phonics Fridays 
 

Parents are welcome to come into Year R for the first 10 minutes of Friday morning 
and we will teach you the letter sounds we have learnt that week. It will help you to help your 

child with an important part of their learning. 
 Please come and join us in January! 

Important News from the Admin Team 
 
Please may we remind you that on our data base we have a list of adults that you have  provided 
who can collect your child. Please contact the office if you need to add to this list for the safe-
guarding of your child. 
 
Can I also ask that if you get a new mobile phone for Christmas that you let us know the new 
number? It can be distressing for your child if we cannot get hold of you if they are poorly. 
 
Thank you for your help with this.  

Merry Christmas from our choir! 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Beautiful singing for 
the staff at Carnival 
House and Rotary 
House old peoples 
home. 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 

 

Anti-Bullying Week 
 
This term, from 11th-15th November, it was Anti-Bullying Week in school.  
 
All of Year 1 discussed and highlighted what bullying is and all together we created an 'Anti-
bullying Charter' so that we can all know how to be kind and feel safe at school. 
Year 1 on Friday wrote on their jigsaw pieces what they liked about themselves and what they 
liked to do. Then they found others in the class who has similar likes to them and linked the 
puzzles together. 

Christmas Jumper Day 
 
This year the school was awash 
with the most colourful Christmas 
jumpers on 13th December as we 
joined in with the appeal organised 
by Southampton Hospital. It was a  
wonderful sight! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
We raised a fantastic 
£203 which w ill 
be given to       
Southampton     
Hospital Charity. 
 
Thank you for 
your support! 
 

 

      Thank you for all the wonderful spotty  
      costumes on Children in Need Day! 
 
      We raised a superb £302! Thank you for your 
      generosity! 
 



 

  Up 1 level 
 

Izabella Dudzik 
Abigail Kucharska 

Darla Ragpala 
Gayathri Satishkumar 

Yasmine Ansari 
Sydney Daarol 
Bradley Hudson 

Henry Gao 
Jared Wilkins 

Emmanuel Lopez 
Aaric Pavanathil 
Leighland Adams 

Corey Crabb 
 Julija Jegorova 

Maisy-May Waller 
Airah Suarez 

 Henry Garner   
Karim Bah 

Noami Uson 
Freddie Foreman 
Sophie Nieduzak  
 

 
 
 
 

Up 2 levels 
 

Rafael Acain 
Abigail Blunden 
Janine Pagaling 

Michael Chambers 
Julia Srebrna 

Jesseree Barrion 
 Ria Hoque 

 Ronak Hoque 
Pranav Madan Mohan 

Beni Toth 
 Natalia Szpinda  

Lian Suarez 
 

Up 3 levels 
 

Rifat Hoque 
 Luca Prokopiuk  

 
Up 4 levels 

 
Lennie Brooks 
Lara Nemeth 

 

Our Marvellous Mathematicians! 
 

    Rockets   Planets     Stars    MOUNTAIN CHALLENGE 

Well done to all these children who have moved up   
levels on their Maths journey. Fantastic work! 

Pre Nursery Christmas Crafts 
 
Pre Nursery had great fun making     
Christmas Crafts with their parents. We 
finished off with some singing! 

 Year 3 and 4 Handball Festival  
 
At the beginning of Week 6, 7 of our Year 3 and 4 
children attended a Handball Festival held at 
Testlands Hub. This involved them             
participating in a carousel of activities practising 
the key skills in this exciting sport!  
 



A Guide to E-Safety This Christmas… 

With Christmas literally around the corner we all know that children love  to play with any device 
that connects to the internet and with this there always comes an element of risk. To help you, we 
have put together a small list of top tips that will help you to keep your children e-safe 
this Christmas and New Year.  

Security 

· Help your children to set up their accounts on their new devices and make sure that their settings 
are set to private. 

· Take the time before Christmas Day to read the manual and get to grips with security and privacy 
options. It is always best to set up a ‘two-factor authentication’ process when logging in to any 
online service. 

· Some toys and devices like the Nintendo 3DS, Switch or the V-tech Camera Zoom are fitted with 
web cameras – you can turn the remote viewing option off in the device’s settings.  

Passwords, Parental Control and Age Restrictions 

· Some toys and devices have been found to have unencrypted Wi-Fi connections or unsecured 
Bluetooth connections. If this is the case, add a secure password or a PIN. Ensuring that    
passwords are secure is fundamental when protecting your children. 

· When creating a password, remember to set up unique passwords for new accounts these should 
include a mix of capital letters, lower case letters, numbers and symbols. 

· If setting up new devices like tablets, Xbox’s or even mobile phones for children, the  parental con-
trols should be activated to  help prevent them from viewing content or engaging in activities 
that they shouldn’t be. 

· Take interest in your child’s online activities. P lay w ith them on their devices and encour-
age open conversation to help build that trust and confidence that will mean your child can 
confide in you if they ever feel uncomfortable, troubled, worried or unsafe. Our children at 
Shirley Warren are very good at saying when something online doesn't feel right. We use the 
easy strategy ‘Lock it, Block it, Show it, Tell it’ to help children remember. 

· All games and apps have age restrictions. It’s important that you make yourself aware of these age 
restrictions and WHY they are in place.  Remember that apps like  Facebook, Instagram and 
Snap Chat all have an age restriction of 13. This is to help protect children from viewing con-
tent that is inappropriate.  

· If you feel like your child is either spending too much time on their devices or maybe taking part in 
inappropriate activities, it’s not a bad thing to be strict, set boundaries and occasionally remove 
the device. 

For further information on how to keep your children safe online visit  

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/ 

https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/
https://www.saferinternet.org.uk/


Learning in the School Garden. 
  

 

Autumn arrived in all its beauty. This term, the 
children from the gardening club collected 
samples of coloured leaves from the trees 
growing around the school playgrounds. 

  
We dried them and used to make snap cards. 
We stuck the leaves to cards, found out the 

names of the trees they came from and  
 labelled them.  

  
Playing the snap game, we could learn the 

names of 12 trees and one climber from our 
surroundings, such as ash, crab apple, birch, 
wild cherry, maple, prunus, oak, hazel, lime 

tree, sycamore, willow, cypress and ivy. 
Great work Gardening Club! 

Year 4 trip to Mary Rose 
Year 4 had a great time visiting the Mary Rose Museum. We attended a workshop and learned how 
Portsmouth has changed since the Tudor times. We loved having the opportunity of dressing up as 
rich and poor tudors too. We learned about the Battle on the Solent and were amazed at the size of 
the Mary Rose ship. A superb day!   

   



News from the Friends of Shirley Warren... 
 

Your Parent Association!  Your way of getting involved! 
 
 

 

 

 

 
 
 

Our Christmas raffle was really popular and drawn on the evening of Carols on the 
Steps. Well done Bella Cutler on w inning the Hamper and Darcy Walsh on 
winning the Unicorn! We hope the other winners enjoy their prizes!  

Next term we are planning a Film Night, an Easter Egg raffle and hopefully a Bingo 
night! 

Many thanks for your continued support. 

Michelle Allen, Becky Dinnage and the Friends of Shirley Warren Commit-
tee 

 
 
 
 
 

Fun in the Nursery 
 

 
 

In Nursery this half term, we have 
completed the ‘Nursery Rhyme      
Challenge Week’. We especially       
enjoyed singing ‘Down in the          
Jungle’  and pretending to be the     
different animals and washing the 
clothes ourselves. We also loved using 
the cardboard boxes as boats for ‘Row, 
Row, Row Your Boat’.  
We have also been getting into the  
festive spirit by decorating our Nursery 
Christmas tree, painting a    giant 
snowman and getting ready for our 
parent craft workshop.  

 
Road Safety Officer Training 

We were lucky that pupils from years 
five and six got the chance to attend 
Junior Road Safety Officer (JRSO) 
training this term. They were taught 
all about road safety and are now 
equipped to share this information 
with their peers in school. Look at 
these fantastic t-shirts they designed 
and made! 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Merry Christmas from the children 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Of Shirley Warren Primary and Nursery School 

All the children worked so 
hard in their Christmas  
performances. Thank you to 
all the staff who made sure 
the costumes were perfect 
and the singing so good! 

Thank you to the   
children for such    

fantastic  
performances! 

 
 
Merry Christmas! 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Fantastic behaviour and work in KS1 and KS2 

 
10 Sanction Free 

Weeks 
Amazing behaviour 

in KS2 
 

Antoni Zurek 
Bella Baddams 

Brooke Betteridge 
Bruce Baalam 

Erin McLoughlin 
Hanna Radwanska 

Inga Brzeska 
Izabelle Hunt 

Jayden Richards 
Kei Laxina  

Lawrence Agbonkhina 
Lian Suarez 

Marcin Wegrzycki 
Mia Birkett 
Miguel Ruiz 
Noami Uson 

Rosie Goddard 
Sophie Nieduzak 
Abigail Kucharska 

Ola Przybylska 
Janine Pagaling 

Jennie-Ann Dicker 
Junior Longland 
Libbety Lynch 
Max Conway 
Mia Thorne 

Oskar Kuczala 
Rafaelle Acain 
Alex Klevinskis 
Archie Barnes 
Bailey Cooper 
Cassie Manuel 
Dolcie Foreman 

Emilia Durell 
Holly De La Mata Escudero 

Jasmine Frades 
Jireh Balangcod 

Ruby Veal 
Tatiana Felipe 

Alex Dabu 
Amelia Skeats 
Ashley Mundell 

Malaki McKormick 
Olaf Krygier 
Annie Garner 
Chiara Animay 
Chloe Robinson 
Dona George 
Lucas Craciun 

NicoleTrufanova 
Noha Agno 

Roksana Pietrzyk 
Alfie Phillipson 
Charlie Parrish 

Daisy-May Stride 
Damian Fraczek-Krygier 

Diya Das 
Harry Jacobs 

Henry Britanico 
Isabella Kaur Calcagno 

Jasmine Calantary 
Jaydn Keats 

Joseph Durell 
Joseph Newman 

Leon Head 
Lillie Ronan 

Mariam Mohtashami 
Mayumi Moniz 

Nathan Taburnal 
Nicole Borzyszka 

Owen Sheath 
Sky Alford 

Weronika Gos 
 
 
 

 
Aaric Pavanathil 
Bethany Thorne 
Bradley Dicker 
Camille Imlani 
Darla Ragpala 

Domantas Mangevicius 
Ema Balejova 

Emmanuel Lopez 
Gayathri Satishkumar 

Henry Gao 
Ieremia Paraschiv 

Jade Frades 
Jennifer McHugh 

Julia Srebrna 
Kinga Lubos 

Michael Chambers 
Natalie Machula 

Owen Smith 
Sydney Daarol 

Taya Hunt 
Tilly Hatton 

Yasmine Ansari 
Airah Suarez 

Amelia O’Brien 
Beni Toth 

Deive Abromaite 
Dominic Cinco 

Estefanie Sayas 
Henry Garner 

Jesseree Barrion 
Jessica Hurst 

Julija Jegorova 
Krystian Kucharski 

Lara Nemeth 
Luca Prokopiuk 

Maisy-May Waller 
Natalia Szpinda 

Remie Cartwright 
Ria Hoque 

Rifat Hoque 
Ronak Hoque 

 
5 Sanction Free 

Weeks 
Excellent behaviour 

in KS2 
 

Logan Powell  
Abigail Blunden 

Anastazya Szczerba 
Mhamed Dilshad 

Olivia Iyapen-Kistan 
Cassie Taburnal 
Helena Atutubo 

Alex Trafisz 
Gabriel Synowiec 
Logan McLoughlin 

Gold Book 
 

Week ending 24th 
October 

 
Logan Burden  

Ruby Thompson 
Danielle Sabellano 

Evelyn Bower 
Julia Trafisz 

William Schutrups 
Joee Haque 

Oliver Salivarria 
Nico Prokopiuk 

Trangel Aso 
Miguel Ruiz 

Erin McLoughlin 
Mia Birkett 

Brooke Betteridge 
Antoni Zurek 
Kei Laxina 

Bruce Baalam 
Freddie Foreman 

Izabelle Hunt 
Lawrence Agbonkhina 

Noami Uson 
 

Week ending 8th 
November 

 
Adam Campbell 
Deive Abromaite 

 
 

Week ending 15th 
November 

 
Joshua Johnson 
Antony Agnew 

Tellulah Doughty 
Kamron Adams 
Michael McHugh 
Tommy Castle 
Roxie Clarke 
Noah Waller 
Joshua Njoku 
Jack Dixon 

Laura Petrisor 
Noami Uson 

 
 

Week ending 22nd 
November 

 
Lexi Hamshare 

William Schutrups 
Yasmine Ansari 

Michael Chambers 
 

Week ending 29th 
November 

 
David Pazdzior 
Antek Kicinski 

Arabella Fegidero 
Logan Burden 
Melody Nagy 
Samuel Ife 

Daniel Castle 
Kai Rickman-Ingram 

Isabell Rowley 
Freya Wooldridge 

Musa Khalili 
Lana Alhendi 

Franciszek Zelek 
Nicole Gornik 
Rian Prasad 
Trangel Aso 
Anaia Agnew 

Myah Cartwright 
Tyler Weeks 

Lexi Hamshare 
Joee Haque 

Ivan Dabu 
Freddie Thorne 

Youssef Alreweie 
Annabelle Roe 

Danielle Sabellano 
Julia Trafisz 

Kian Lebbern-Ward 
Tranette Aso 
Rose Baker 

Wiktoria Bujnowska 
Timon Hempel 
Baban Fadhil 
Maizie Green 
Elijah Head 

Zachary Holland 
Fabian Karas 

Annabelle Roe 
Nadine Tatel 
Julia Trafisz 

Telullah Doughty 
Colton Cooper 

Alfie Castle 
Alex Trafisz 

Luca Prokopiuk 
Rifat Hoque 

Ronak Hoque 
Ria Hoque 

Dominic Cinco 
Estefanie Sayas 
Kyle Hamshare 
Adam Campbell 
Amelia O’Brien 
Airah Suarez 

Ammanuel Teklemariam 
 

Week ending 6th 
December 

 
Casper Lik 
Fen Bailey 

Mircea Ioan 
Anastazja Bergier 
Arabella Fegidero 

Melody Nagy 
Davis Pazdzior 
Nico Prokopiuk 
Isabell Rowley 
Lana Alhendi 

Kai Rickman-Ingram 
Antek Kicinski 
Logan Burden 

Samuel Ife 
Freya Wooldridge 

Antoni Zurek 
Mia Birkett 

Amaya Crabb 
Kei Laxina 

Sophie Nieduzak 
Harley Waddington 

Noami Uson 
Freddie Foreman 
Max Hetmanczyk 

 
Week ending 13th 

December 
 

Antek Kicinski 
Isabell Rowley 
Daniel Castle 

Myah Cartwright 
Nico Prokopiuk 
Logan Burden 

Abigail Kucharska 
Izabella Dudzik 
Janine Pagaling 

Mia Thorne 
Harley Cook 

 
 
 
 
 
 



 

We love to learn... 

Year 3 visit Stonehenge 
 
Year 3 went on a history trip to Stonehenge today. We had 
lots of fun and found out so many interesting facts about the 
Stone Age through to the Iron Age. We visited the exhibition 
and saw some prehistoric skeletons. Then we explored some 
prehistoric huts and learnt about Stone Age weapons. After 
lunch, we visited Stonehenge and saw the magnificent stones 
that were constructed from 3000 to 2000 BC. We learnt so 
much today and cannot wait to do even more learning in the 
classroom!  
 
 
 

Y5 visit Beaulieu 
Year 5 experienced the day in the life of a Victorian child. They spent the day finding out about the duties 
of a child working at Palace House. I am pleased to say that we were fortunate enough to place all       
children into work at the manor!!  
 

 
 
These photos were from our Science         
experiment in Year 2. We were looking at the 
importance of exercise and what happened to 
our bodies when we exercised.  
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Thank you to Mr Allen for helping us with 
our experiment! 



Is my child well enough to come to school? 

These are the guidelines we have to follow, provided by the NHS  Healthier Together website. It is 
useful information as to whether you should keep your child off school or not. So this hopefully will 
save you phoning to ask whether your child should come in!  
If you are unsure, often it is easier to bring your child in and we will always phone you later to collect 
them if they are really not well enough to be in school. 



Attendance 
 

Even with all the winter bugs, our whole school attendance this term is 95.4% (our target 
is 97%) so hopefully this will improve after the two week holiday and a break from the 

coughs, colds and sickness! I hope you all have an illness free holiday! 
 

Congratulations to Class 6M for the best 

 attendance this term - 97.7% ! 

 

 PE Kit Reminder 
Many children are ‘forgetting’ their PE kit! Children should have a gold t shirt and black shorts for PE. They can 
also wear black leggings/track suit bottoms when it is cold. Please keep the PE kit in school in case days are 
changed at the last minute. Our Testlands coaches will be monitoring classes and highlighting missing PE kits.  
Thank you for your support w ith this. 
    



Shirley Warren Christmas Wordsearch 

ANGEL     STAR 
BAUBLE     STOCKING 
CAROLS     TINSEL 
CHRISTMAS    TREE 
ELVES     TURKEY 
HOLLY     STABLE 
JESUS     SPROUT 
JOSEPH     SNOWMAN 
MANGER     SLEIGH 
MARY     SAUSAGES 
MINCEPIE    SANTA 
NORTHPOLE    ROBIN 
PRESENTS    REINDEER 

Can you find the 
words? 
They may be  
forwards, backwards, 
up, down or  
diagonal! 

The office team, Claire, Sarah, Rachel 
and Amy would like to wish you all a 
very Merry Christmas and a Happy and 
Healthy New Year!  
 
Thank you too for all your kind      
Christmas gifts. 

  



 

January 
Monday 6th January 
School REOPENS to pupils 
Start  of Spring Term 
 
Friday 10th January 
2A Swimming (am) starts (weekly) 
 
Wednesday 15th  January 
PTA meeting 9am 
 
Friday 10th January 
2A Swimming (am) 
 
Friday 17th January 
2A Swimming (am) 
 
Friday 24th January 
2A Swimming (am) 
 
Tuesday 28th January 
Team GB Olympic athlete visit 
 
Thursday 30th January 
Year 3 visit Central Hall Music 
 
Friday 31st January 
2A Swimming (am) 
 
 

February 
 
Thursday 6th February 
Young Voices Concert O2 Arena 
 
Friday 7th February 
2A Swimming (am) 
 
Thursday 13th February 
PTA Bingo Night  
 
Last day for children before 
half term break 
 
Friday 14th February 
INSET Day School Closed 
 
Monday 17th February to 
Friday 21st February 
 
School Closed for Half 
Term Break 

 

May 
 
Monday 4th May 
Y3 to Harry Potter World 

 
Friday 8th May 
Bank Holiday School 
Closed 

 
Monday 11th May 
Y6 SATs Week 

 
Friday 22nd May  
Last day of school before half term 
break 
 
Monday 25th May to 
Friday 29th May 
School Closed for Half 
Term break 
 
Monday 1st June 
School reopens to pupils 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

INSET DAYs  
2019-20 
 
Friday 14th Feb 
Monday 20th July 
 

  

Monday 24th February 
School reopens to children 
 
Tuesday 25th February 
Parents’ Evening 
 
Thursday 27th February 
Parents’ Evening 
 
Friday 28th February 
2A Swimming (am) 
 
March 
 
Thursday 5th March 
World Book Day 
 
Friday 6th March 
2S start swimming (am) 
 
Friday 13th March 
Comic Relief 
2S swimming 
 
Monday 16th March 
Y5 Bikeability Week 
 
Thursday 19th March to  
Thursday 26th March  
Book Fair after school 
 
Friday 20th March 
2S Swimming (am) 
 
Friday 27th March 
2S Swimming (am) 
 

April 
 
Friday 3rd April 
2S swimming 
Last day of school before the Easter 
break 
 
Monday 6th April to Friday 
17th April 
School closed for Easter 
Break 
 
Monday 20th April 
School reopens for pupils for 
Summer Term 
 
Friday 24th April 
2S swimming (am) 
 
Friday 24th April 
Class photos 

Easter 2020 
When planning your holidays please be aware that the Easter weekend will be  

in the middle of the fortnight break in 2020. 
Good Friday is on 10th April 2020 and Easter Monday is on 

 Monday 13th April 2020. 
 
 



There are  
THREE CHOICES every day! 

 
More reasons to try different 

school dinners! 

Every choice comes with seasonal 
vegetables, salad, different types of 
potatoes or chips on different days 

 
and… 

 
There is a variety of hot and cold 

Week 1 
Week Commencing 
Monday 20th January 
Monday  10th February 
Monday 9th March 

 
 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Pork Sausages and Mash Veggie Lattice and Mash  Quorn Korma and rice 

Tuesday Bubble Crumb Salmon Cheese and Tomato Pizza Veggie Ball Sub 

Wednesday Chicken Bacon and Sweetcorn 
Pie 

Roasted Veggie Pasta and garlic 
bread Wrap of the Day 

Thursday Roast Beef and Yorkshire   
Pudding 

Veggie Sausages with Yorkshire 
Pudding Veggie Pasta Bolognese 

Friday Baked Fish Fingers Macaroni Cheese Jacket Potato with choice of 
filling 

Week 2 
Week Commencing 
Monday 6th January 
Monday 27th January 
Monday 24th February 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Saucy Meatballs and Mash Quorn Nuggets Lemon Sole bites 

Tuesday Italian Chicken with diced  
potatoes Cheese and Tomato Pizza Wrap of the Day 

Wednesday Veggie Sausage Roll Quorn Burger Jacket Potato with choice of 
filling 

Thursday Chicken Roast Veggie Sausage Turnover Pasta Napoli 

Friday Fish of the Day Veggie goujons with chips Chicken Biryani 

Week 3 
Week Commencing 
Monday 18th January 
Monday 3rd February 
Monday 1st March 

Blue (Meat/Fish) Yellow (Vegetarian) Purple (Third Choice) 

Monday Barbecue chicken with potato 
waffles Pasta Napoli Veggie Sausage Hot Dog 

Tuesday Chilli with Rice (Veg or Meat 
options) Cheese and Tomato Pizza Wrap of the Day 

Wednesday Chicken Grill Sweet Potato and Lentil Curry Salmon Goujons 

Thursday Roast Pork Quorn Pattie Cheesy Pasta 

Friday Breaded Fish with chips Cheese, Red Onion and Tomato 
Pasty Veggie Balls in tomato sauce 

Dinners MUST be paid for in advance. They cost £2.22 per day.   
Payment must be made online as we no longer accept cash in the office. 
If you think you may be eligible for free school meals, please contact Mrs 
Worley or Miss Ayres in the school office. Thank you. 
 
 


